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At the September CEGSA meeting, Grant stated that he had been writing and talking to the
local council of the area about the site being secured.  It was good to confirm from Grant that
he understood about the flooding that can occur.  Previously there had been no drainage
setup from the surface area to the well and with Grant’s highlighting of this problem hopefully
now this concern will be accommodated.
This flash flooding of the area was witnessed by me and other CEGSA members on 20th
February 1992.  At that time, an incident occurred involving myself whilst being belayed
when ascending the 30 metre climb up a wire ladder.  The top belayer thought he heard the
command “pay-out” when in fact he was hearing the water from the Heavens and
surrounding area roaring down the entrance of Town Well.  At the time, th is event resulted in
considerable consternation of the why and wherefore this mishap had occurred.

After completing our Corra-lynn Cave trip we went site seeing to the Curramulka Cemetery
to check out some history on early families of the area; Sparrows, Goldsworthy, Parsons and
Thomas were prominent.

George MacLucas.
Photographs of Town Well Cave entrance by June MacLucas.
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Past Trips from General Meetings

August 2008.

1. Mark Sefton (Blackberry Cave), Graham Pilkington (Beekeepers Cave) and Grant
Gartrell (U230) described the recent trip to Naracoorte on the weekend of the 23 rd/24th

August.  The Blackberry Trip was a combined CEGSA / National Parks trip to assess
how the cave had changed since the last trip – 12 years ago.  There were far fewer
tree roots now at the end of the cave and some of the straws appeared to be more
active but otherwise the cave appeared to be in a similar state to what it was prior to
the pine trees on the surface being removed.  The entrance of Beekeepers was
assessed for the possibility of installing a gate. Good progress in the U230 dig was
made, but there is still no sign of this opening up.

2. Ian Lewis  described a dive by Richard Harris into Piccaninny Ponds.  A record depth
of 114 metres was reached.  Some samples of limestone containing black material –
possibly flint – were brought to the surface for examination.

September 2008

1. Harry and Ken Smith presented a detailed report on their “flamin’ Nullarbor” trip.  They
all had a great time during their cave dives and WA team member Craig Challen had
broken Chris Brown’s world record penetration by another 120 metres (using a hand-
held scuba cylinder); the cave still continues but is extremely small and technically
challenging (not to mention that it is more than 6 kilometres from the entrance and
more than 2km from the nearest air chamber).  John Dalla-Zuanna had driven all the
way there from Victoria only to rupture an eardrum a few metres deep as he
commenced the dive, and then he broke a tooth while eating a biscuit before driving
straight back to Melbourne!  Harry and the others successfully “pinged” some key
locations and recorded them on GPS, and Ken left one of his pingers in the cave near
the end before commencing their trip back to Adelaide. But as they approached
Nundroo (about 150km west of Ceduna), Harry noticed smoke in his rear vision mirror
and within a few minutes, as he and Ken stood by helplessly (and the local CFS fellow
tried to get his fire hose working), Harry’s 4WD became a roadside inferno.  They
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managed to grab the GPS units, a camera and Ken’s pinger-locator but they lost
everything else in and on the vehicle (scooters, rebreather, drysuits, camera and two
pingers etc…).  At least they were able to save most of the gear in the trailer
(including a G-sized cylinder filled with high-pressure oxygen which probably would
have been heard in Ceduna if it had exploded!). It is believed that heavy-duty lithium
batteries used for long-duration underwater DPVs and carried on the roof-rack had
shorted-out and caught fire.  Ken also managed to salvage a brand badge from the
wreck, and Harry plans to get it mounted so it can serve as a new CEGSA award –
“Caving Under Fire” – to recognise close-calls or “Harrising” situations!...

2. Grant reported on recent Fleurieu Peninsula activities; he had dug another couple of
feet of cave “here and there”. He felt that the Delamere area still had some potential.

3. Ian reported on a Corra Lynn trip with Mercedes students; he said this was his second
trip in the last 30 years and involved 17 kids in three groups!  Everyone had a great
time.

October 2008

1. George and June MacLucas descibed a tourist trip into Corra-Lynn Cave on the
October long weekend.

2. Tim Payne described a diving trip to Cocklebiddy cave several weeks ago.  They
carried out a surveying program there, and the survey of the cave is now almost
complete. There seems to be a relationship between the passages of the cave and the
claypan/saltbush contact on the surface.

3. Eddie Rubessa went to the Northern Flinders Ranges and found a couple of new
caves.  One was quite extensive, with more than 100 m of passage and good
decoration.  This cave is still not fully explored.

4. Stan Flavel recounted a trip to Mt Simms Cave in the Flinders Ranges some 18 months
ago.  This cave has a lake where a water monitoring device had been placed by the SA
Museum.  A more recent visit to the same cave a few weeks ago found the water
monitor high and dry.  The lake had dropped about half a metre in that time.


